
Tulpehocken Township

Board of Supervisors

 Meeting of January 3, 2022
The Tulpehocken Township Board of Supervisors met on January 3, 2022, in the Township meeting room at 7 P.M.  In attendance and voting were Supervisors: Chairman Gary Deck, Vice Chairman Harry Reinhold and Lester Feick, Supervisor.  Also, present were Bryan Dronick, Police Officer and Christy Flaherty, Township Secretary/Treasurer.  
No audience was present.
CALL TO ORDER 

Chairman Deck called the meeting to order at 7:10 P.M.

The meeting continued with the pledge to the American Flag.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
None.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Supervisor Feick made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 8, 2021 Board of Supervisors meeting.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold and passed unanimously with Chairman Deck abstaining (2-0-1).

ADMINISTRATIVE ACTIONS

Planning Commission

None.

Solicitor Legal Discussions

None.

Escrow Release

None.

Correspondence from Zoning Officer
December Update
The Zoning Officer addressed the Selig property (19 Ketterman Hill Road); an NOV has been sent with regards to rubbish/trash.  The owner has advised that she has a dumpster ordered and requested an additional thirty (30) days.  Supervisor Feick spoke with the property owner and granted the additional thirty (30) days to clean up the site.

The Zoning Officer addressed the Musser property (26 Maria Street) with regards to people living in a camper, the condition of the garage and rubbish/trash; an NOV was sent.  The camper has been removed and the garage bay that was falling down has also been removed.  A recent site visit showed that some trash has been removed; however, there is still a lot of loose trash laying all over.  The Zoning Officer feels substantial progress has been made.  The hearing has been postponed to allow another forty-five (45) days to finish the remainder of the cleanup.
The Zoning Officer addressed the Santiago/Rivera & Gerena property (44 Rehrersburg Road) with regards to vehicles; an NOV was sent.  There has been no contact with the property owners.  Citations have been sent to the District Justice; waiting for hearing dates.  Site visit showed that some items have moved/shifted, the Zoning Officer does not believe they’ve started cleaning up.  The Zoning Officer noted that the DJ’s office has not had any contact with the property owners; if they don’t hear soon, a warrant for their arrest will be issued.
Land Development

Mt. Meadows Phase 2 – Final Plan:  Time expires January 31, 2022.  Pioneer Management, LLC, the applicant’s engineer, presented a time extension letter to the Township for a 90-day time extension.  Does the Board wish to accept the 90-day time extension to May 1, 2022?

Supervisor Feick made a motion to accept Mt. Meadows Phase 2 – Final plan 90-day time extension until May 1,2022.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold and passed unanimously (3-0).
STAFF REPORTS  

Police Report – Officer Dronick read the December, 2021 Police report as follows:

	ACTIVITY
	TULPEHOCKEN TWP
	MARION TWP

	MILES PATROLLED   
	2631
	752

	GALLONS OF FUEL
	268.5
	0

	HOURS WORKED           
	394
	60

	PATROL HOURS
	340.75
	56.5

	TULPEHOCKEN AREA SCHOOL DIST. HOURS
	41.5
	0

	TOTAL INCIDENTS
	9
	3

	TOTAL COMPLAINTS
	6
	5

	MISCELLANEOUS CALLS FOR SERVICE 
	56
	2

	FOLLOW-UP INVEST
	4
	0

	TELEPHONE ASSIGNMENTS
	32
	16

	COMM/RESIDENTIAL ALARMS
	2
	2

	EMS/FIRE ADVISORIES
	25
	8

	TRAFFIC STOPS
	2
	0

	CITATIONS ISSUED
	0
	0

	NON-TRAFFIC CITATIONS
	0
	0

	TRAFFIC WARNINGS
	0
	0

	WARRANTS 
	0
	0

	PARKING TICKETS
	0
	0

	TRAFFIC ACCIDENTS
	3
	2

	DUI ARRESTS
	0
	0

	MISDEMEANOR/FELONY
	0
	0

	SECURITY CHECKS
	56
	36

	POLICE ASSISTS
	14
	0

	MOTORISTS ASSISTS
	0
	0

	COURT APPEARANCES
	2
	0

	SCHOOL HOURS
	0
	0


Officer Dronick reported that during the month of December there were 129 calls received through Berks County 911; noting that fifteen (15) were for Teen Challenge.  
Discuss the quote received to purchase a new Police SUV
The Board discussed the quote to purchase a 2022 Ford Explorer.  It was noted that the new vehicle would replace the 2014 Chevy Caprice.  The Board discuss possible intentions as to what will be done with the Caprice; one thought was to possibly sell on Municibid.

They also discussed the Enradd system that was being sold on Municibid; noting that the Township did not win the bid.  It was noted that an Enradd system could possibly be purchased sometime in the future.

Vice Chairman Reinhold made a motion to accept the proposal from Kovatch to purchase a 2022 Police Interceptor Utility AWD Base (Ford Explorer) for a cost of approximately $48,710.90 to be financed over a three (3) year period and to authorize the Chairman to sign the quote.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor Feick and passed unanimously (3-0).
Road Master’s Report – Supervisor Feick read the December, 2021 report.  The work consisted of working on the Midway Road Bridge project, telephone calls, preparing vehicles for winter maintenance, equipment repairs/maintenance, meter reading, putting on snow markers, working in the shop, paperwork, stock pile salt, removed wood from roadways & gutters, sign maintenance, removing trees from creek, removing debris from gutters, took chipper over to Bethel, p/u parts, maintenance at sewer plant, alarm at Teen Challenge pump station, meeting w/sales man from Levan Truck & Equipment and an ice event.
Supervisor Feick reported that there were 178 PA One Calls in 2021.

Request to purchase a battery operated DeWalt impact gun for a cost of approximately $249

Chairman Deck made a motion to authorize the purchase of a battery operated DeWalt impact gun for an approximate cost of $249.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold and passed unanimously (3-0).

Fire Chiefs’ Report – Mrs. Flaherty advised that no report was received for the Rescue Fire Company.  Supervisor Feick read the monthly and yearend reports for the Keystone Fire Company. 
SEWER OPERATIONS

Judgements and Delinquent Sewer Accounts

The Supervisors discussed sewer operations with regards to judgments and delinquent accounts.  
They also discussed the Mt. Meadows development with regards to the new pump station and the installation of the new line.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Update regarding the lease with the Rehrersburg Lions Club – Richard Klopp advised that the draft lease has been reviewed by their Solicitor, the members are still having discussions.  He’s hoping to possibly meet with the Board in December; he will keep the Township posted – See email from Brian Haag, dated January 2, 2022

The Board reviewed the email received from Mr. Haag and discussed the Township’s concerns and next steps.  Supervisor Feick suggested the Board attend the Lions Club meeting and then the Supervisors could have a work session with Solicitor Hartman.
The Board agreed to attend the Lions Club meeting on Thursday, January 20th weather pending.

DCNR Recreation Grant Update – The Township has been awarded a grant in the amount of $16,700

It was noted that the grant would be for developing a Tulpehocken Township Recreation Area Master Site Plan.  The Township will need to match those funds.  The project will need to go out for bid.
NEW BUSINESS 
None.

CORRESPONDENCE

None.

OTHER BUSINESS
SmrtGuys Bi-Yearly Service Contract for a cost of $510 for 2022 (No Increase).  Does the Board wish to made a motion to accept quote from SmrtGuys for Bi-Yearly Service Contract for a cost of $510?
Supervisor Feick made a motion to accept the SmrtGuys 2022 bi-yearly service contract for a cost of $510.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold and passed unanimously (3-0).
Powerton Generators is offering a service agreement for a yearly cost of $295 for 2022.  Does the Board wish to make a motion to accept the service agreement?

Supervisor Feick made a motion to accept Powerton Generators service agreement for a yearly cost of $295 for 2022.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold and passed unanimously (3-0).

Jesse and Jessica Alspaugh – 430 Bordner Road (PIN: 30440100612816) – The Alspaugh parcel is 75.66 acres, which is assessed in Bethel Township; of the 75.66 acres, 3.78 acres are located in Tulpehocken Township.  The Berks County Agricultural Land Preservation Board is requesting the Tulpehocken Township Supervisors acknowledge that the 3.78-acre portion of the property is enrolled in Bethel Township’s Agricultural Security Area.  They would like a letter of acknowledgement and a copy of the approved Board minutes.  Does the Board wish to make a motion authorizing the Township Secretary to send the acknowledgement letter and a copy of the approved minutes when the acknowledgement occurred?

Vice Chairman Reinhold made a motion to authorize the Township Secretary to send the acknowledgement letter and a copy of the approved minutes when the acknowledgement occurred to Berks County Agricultural Land Preservation Board with regards to the property of Jesse and Jessica Alspaugh – 430 Bordner Road (PIN: 30440100612816).  The motion was seconded by Supervisor Feick and passed unanimously (3-0).

2022 PSATS Convention – Discuss attendance.  Mrs. Flaherty is requesting permission to stay overnight at the PSATS Convention; noting that Upper Tulpehocken and Penn Townships have agreed to each pay 1/3.

Supervisor Feick made a motion to approve 1/3 of the cost for Mrs. Flaherty to stay overnight at the PSATS Convention.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold and passed unanimously (3-0).

FINANCIAL REPORT AND APPROVAL FOR PAYMENT OF BILLS

Account Balances for the end of December, 2021 were as follows:


General Account
      

          


$  49,458.92

First Citizens General Holding Account
          

$  12,187.14

General Plus Account


        


$310,922.92

State Aid Account


               

$         20.79

State Plus Account
                                    

$  28,459.18

Street Light Account


           


$  21,812.85

Recreation Planning Escrow Account


$       467.21

Payroll Account





$    1,375.64

American Rescue Plan Account



$180,944.20
Payments of Bills for this January 3, 2022 meeting are:

General Account combined with the payroll account – Checks #20801 to #20821 in the amount of $21,943.80
Street Light Account – 
State Liquid Fuels Account – 

Building Maintenance Fund – 

Recreation Fund – 

Recreation Planning Recreation – 

Camp Calvary Land Dev. Escrow – 

Camp Calvary Inspection Escrow – 

Village Estates Improvements Inspection Escrow – 

Stormwater Inspection Escrow – 

American Rescue Plan Account – 

Total Expenses for this meeting – $21,943.80
Supervisor Feick made a motion to approve the payments of the bills for this January 3, 2022 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold passed unanimously (3-0).

Sewer Accounts balances for the end of December, 2021 were as follows: 

Sewer Operation Account – $5,946.81
Balance in the Sewer Holding Account - $269,486.78
Debt Service Account - $427,868.15
Payments of Bills in the Sewer Operation Account for this January 3, 2022 meeting are:  

Check #2760 to #2766 in the amount of $5,659.15
Supervisor Feick made a motion to approve payment of the sewer bills.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold and passed unanimously (2-0).

Executive Session to Discuss Personnel Matters 

The Board discussed employee/Supervisor Harry Reinhold and the information that will be presented to the Elected Auditors tomorrow evening at their meeting.

Chairman Deck made a motion to clarify that when Harry Reinhold was hired as a fulltime employee the Supervisors agreed to pay him for eighty (80) hours of vacation time for 2021 and that his eligibility for any benefits/PTO is effective with his original start date of May, 2013.  The motion was seconded by Supervisor Feick and passed unanimously with Vice Chairman Reinhold abstaining (2-0-1).
Chairman Deck inquired with regards to Police contract and full and part-time officers; if a part time officer becomes a fulltime officers when does his seniority start.  Officer Dronick reported that he was unsure of the contract.  They also discussed the probation period.  It was agreed that more clarification is needed.
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING

Chairman Deck made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:06 P.M.  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Reinhold and passed unanimously (3-0).







Respectfully Submitted,






Christy Flaherty







Secretary, Tulpehocken Township
BOS January 3, 2022
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